MINUTES FROM THE TOWN BOARD WORKSHOP MEETING

WHERE ACTION WAS TAKEN ~

MONDAY, AUGUST 13, 2012

The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for their regularly scheduled Workshop Meeting on Monday, August 13, 2012.

All Board members were present:  Mark D’Agostino, Thomas Dewhirst, Joseph Norton, Johanna Shafer and Virginia Stern.


During the workshop meeting, the Town Board took action on the following matters:


A motion was made by Mark D’Agostino, seconded by Joseph Norton, to waive the $75.00 building inspection fee charged to the Stanford Free Library.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Virginia Stern – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Joseph Norton – yes; Thomas Dewhirst – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.

A motion was made by Thomas Dewhirst, seconded by Mark D’Agostino, to appoint Gary Koch as the department head for the Transfer Station without having spending privileges.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Virginia Stern – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Joseph Norton – yes; Thomas Dewhirst – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.

A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Thomas Dewhirst, to cancel the auditor coming to the Town Board meeting on Thursday, August 16th.  Councilman D’Agostino will call her to get a copy of the “management report.”  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Virginia Stern – no; Johanna Shafer – yes; Joseph Norton – yes; Thomas Dewhirst – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.

A motion was made by Mark D’Agostino, seconded by Joseph Norton, to amend the July 23rd, 2012 Minutes as follows:


Second paragraph, sixth line: “ Councilman Norton read Section 29, subsection 20 of McKinney’s Consolidated Laws of New York State, Book 61 Town Law: “The Town Board rather then the Supervisor has the authority to determine the location of town offices and departments within town office buildings.”


Five lines down from that: “… that the original architect be called to come back and look at the situation, but as the air conditioner expense was not budgeted for…”  The 7/23/12 Minutes were approved as amended and the motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Virginia Stern – yes; Johanna Shafer – abstained; Joseph Norton – yes; Thomas Dewhirst – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.


A motion was made by Mark D’Agostino to have the following changes made to the Minutes of the July 12th, 2012:

· After Privilege of the Floor, add: “As a point of clarification, Supervisor Stern to date has not proposed a resolution or motion asking the Town Board to vote on an ATV/Noise petition.”  
· Page 2, Old Business, #2-Court Air Conditioner: change “…Councilman D’Agostino suggested…” to “…Supervisor Stern suggested…”
· Page 2, Old Business, #3-Bangall Parking issues: add “Attorney Bogle responded if the Town assumes regulation the town is responsible.  If you assume the regulation of it you assume responsibility like the Bulls Head Rd, when the accident occurred, the town was liable because it assumed the responsibility of the sign.  This specific area I can not get involved, if you want to regulate this area I recommend, as I have in the past, you get an engineering study and you have someone appointed to write the proposed town law.”
· Page 2, New Business, #1A-Summer Food Program: add “…to have this information posted on the Town’s website, “asked the boards permission to author a letter on behalf of the town board asking local farms and farm stands to donate fruits and vegetables to this program and would send out a letter to local farm and farm stands…”
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Councilman Norton stated that he would second the motion if Councilman D’Agostino’s first entry (“As a point of clarification…”) was not included in his motion.  This was agreed to and the 7/12/12 Minutes were approved as amended with a roll call vote as follows: Virginia Stern – no; Johanna Shafer – no; Joseph Norton – yes; Thomas Dewhirst – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.  Motion carried.

A motion was made by Mark D’Agostino, seconded by Thomas Dewhirst, to have the Town Board approved June and July Minutes, and all future Town Board approved Minutes, posted on the website within one week of the vote of the Town Board.  The Town Clerk added that this has always been done within a few days of minutes’ approval.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Virginia Stern – no; Johanna Shafer – no; Joseph Norton – yes; Thomas Dewhirst – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes. 

Johanna Shafer made a motion to have something that the Town Board approved of and voted upon be out on the website within a week as well.  Roll call vote as follows:  Supervisor Virginia Stern – yes; Councilwoman Johanna Shafer – yes; Councilman Joseph Norton – abstained; Councilman Tom Dewhirst – no; Councilman Mark D’Agostino – no.  Motion did not carry.


With no other action taken, the Town Board members continued with their Workshop Meeting and adjourned at 9:35 PM









Respectfully submitted,









Ritamary Bell









Town Clerk

